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Shipton Gorge Village Hall 
Charity No. 291996 

Trustee briefing, 19th April 2021 
 
1. Introduction (TM) 
This note was prepared in lieu of a face-to-face meeting of Trustees. Please review and let me know 
by 30th April if there is anything you would like to add or change. It will be updated with any 
comments and placed on the hall page of the village website. 
No changes requested 
 
2. Actions from the briefing of 15th January 2021 
The following were agreed in writing by Trustees: 
- the date for the Trust AGM was set for 30th June 2021, reflecting the roadmap for easing of virus 
restrictions around mid-summer; 
- the tithe map will be hung in the main hall when conditions allow; 
- a majority of Trustees (7/9) indicated they were happy to use Zoom video calling if matters needing 
debate arose prior to the hall reopening again;  
- a further written briefing would be prepared mid-April. 
 
A copy of the January briefing note has been added to the hall page of the village website. 
 
3. Chairman’s report (TM) 
ACRE and DCA webinars have continued at approximately monthly intervals. Some points relevant to 
the reopening of village halls include the continuation of routine safety checks and maintenance, 
and ensuring that insurance requirements are met. Information on the timing and scope of the final 
rounds of government support for village halls was also shared (see Treasurer’s report for an update 
on funds received). A copy of slides from the most DCA recent webinar (covering reopening steps for 
May and June; getting tested; financial support) is attached for information. A regular message over 
the months has been that some limits on indoor public events may continue into next year. 
 
TM also joined a DCA webinar on “Safeguarding for Village Halls”, and subsequently a small group 
(KC, AH, RH, TM) drafted a safeguarding policy and updated user terms and conditions, which were 
then endorsed by Trustees following e-mail consultation. These have been added to the hall page of 
the village website, and will be sent to regular users for signature before the hall reopens. 
(Comment: the point about “no gambling” has been dropped as its impact on Bingo, Race Nights etc 
seemed problematic) 
 
A Zoom call to discuss the Trust’s financial reserves and hire charges took place on 10th February. 
The position agreed during the call, and endorsed via e-mail by Trustees that could not be present, 
was that we will offer past regular users free access to the hall from the time it reopens to the end of 
2021. This was subsequently extended to the end of 2022 for the Parish Council which has already 
paid this year’s fees. There was also unanimous support for us working with other organisations on a 
village-wide event or activity, for example sponsoring part of the “Picnic in the Paddock” and a 
future Artsreach event. It was also agreed that a minimum financial reserve of £12,500 should be 
maintained, subject to future review. 
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- TM has written to users to say there would be no hire charges this year 
- KC, AH and RH have discussed the Picnic in the Paddock with the Village Society (see below) 
 
The launch of the village events diary (https://shiptongorgediary.co.uk), delayed by the pandemic 
last year, has finally gone ahead. Village organisations have been invited to add their events, and the 
site will be advertised in the BVN and on village noticeboards. A big thank you to Andrew H and his 
son for putting the site together, and for producing some excellent promotional materials. 
 
Looking ahead to the AGM, it will be nice to meet inside the hall again and, hopefully, be joined by 
members of the public. I will publicise the meeting in the BVN, on noticeboards and ask for an insert 
on the community Facebook page. We will also have our first business meeting immediately 
afterwards, which is when I will stand down as Chair. If anyone is thinking of taking on the role and 
would like to discuss then please give me a ring: this is your opportunity to take us in a new 
direction! Equally if you would like to change your role on the committee, please let me know.     
 
Between now and then, and in anticipation of the hall reopening in May, I will check our COVID risk 
assessment, special T&Cs and the cleaning protocol to make sure the content remains current. I am 
also working with TL on our Annual Report for the year to 31st December 2020, which will be 
circulated for your comment when the independent review of our accounts is completed. 
 
4. Treasurer’s Report (TL) 
Accounts for the period 1st January to 31st March 2021 are attached. 
 
Once again the dominant feature of the accounts is our grant income, which continues at an 
extremely generous level.  In this period we have received a further lump sum grant of £4,000 
together with time related grants for the period of lockdown closure amounting to £4,097.  It 
appears that a grant to assist reopening will also be paid, which in our case will be £8,000, although 
we await confirmation of this, including any additional conditions that may be placed on it. 
 
The hall income in the period relates to the Parish Council which was offered free access for the year 
but having already settled the precept for 2021/22 preferred to pay our normal charges.  The offer 
of a free year next year has been made. 
 
Hall outgoings are unexceptional although the cold winter has impacted our heating costs.  No 
charge is made for Performing Rights who will not be charging for the lockdown periods and who are 
waiting for reopening before issuing any bills. 
 
Sundry expenses comprise the cost of set up for the new village diary together with auditor’s 
honorarium in relation to last year’s accounts.  We are currently awaiting the go ahead from the 
auditor to finalise those accounts. 
 
The net result for the period is a surplus of £7,470.  When added to the reserves brought forward we 
now have aggregate reserves of over £26,000 which are held in the various bank accounts. 
 
5. Bookings (GG) 
With a future date possible to re-open the village hall, we have only received a few bookings mainly 
from village organisations looking to fulfil their meeting obligations. Even though regular users have 
been offered free usage until the end of 2021, there are still reservations about future bookings until 
a clear path is advised to come out of lockdown. Hopefully we are approaching that time. 

https://shiptongorgediary.co.uk/
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6. 100 Club (GG) 
We have been making regular monthly draws but took the decision to withhold pay-outs due to the 
pandemic, until we saw signs that the lockdown was easing. This also ensured there was as little 
contact as possible within the village. Now that the April draw has been made it was decided that 
pay-outs should re-commence. This has now started and all winners should receive any winnings 
soonest. Good luck for future draws. 
 
7. Artsreach (KC) 
Artsreach continues to encourage Dorset promoters to put on shows outdoors in 2021, and they 
have produced a summer menu. After consultation with the VH Committee, we decided not to pitch 
for a show in the village for July / August. However, we have liaised with Littton Cheney and Burton 
Bradstock and hope to help facilitate a show (co-promote and help on the night) at Litton (date and 
show tbc) which Shipton Gorgers might enjoy. We have also agreed to look into insurance issues to 
confirm whether an outdoor show in Shipton might be feasible in the future. There will probably be 
an Autumn 2021 and Spring 2022 menu from Artsreach coming our way. Until restrictions are fully 
lifted, it is unlikely that we could put on a show inside SG VH, as numbers would be so small. 
 
8. Hall improvement works (RH) 
The mowing rota has been agreed and grass cutting started in March. 
 
9. Picnic in the Paddock (RH) 
A village event is to be held on 26th June, being run in association with The Village Society 
 
On 13th April KC and RH met with representatives from The VS to discuss and plan the event.  It was 
proposed to the group that SGVHT would be prepared to pay for the music acts which it is estimated 
will come to £315 and that we could also pay for the TEN, at a cost of £21. The offer was gratefully 
accepted as it is to be a free-to-enter event with limited means to cover costs.  
 
As trustees have already agreed to offer financial support to other village events (and the VS event 
in June was specifically referred to) it is not thought to be necessary to obtain specific approval for 
this modest expenditure. 
 
It is worth noting that, nearer the time, should the event be unable to go ahead (any social-
distancing requirement will probably force its cancellation) the group may decide to honour all, or 
part, of the musicians’ fees (especially if cancellation is at very short notice). At this stage it is not 
known whether the TEN fee would be refunded by the council. 
 
10. Date of AGM and business meeting 
In the village hall on 30th June, refreshments from 7.00 pm, starts 7.30 pm. 
 
11. Follow-up actions 
Please respond to TM with any comments by 30th April. 
No changes requested 
 
 



Page 4 of 8  Final 30-04-21 

Excerpts from DCA webinar slides from 14-04-21 
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Accounts for the period 1st January to 31st March 2021 
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